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Paediatric virology is a rapidly increasing educational 
challenge, which combines neonatology and paediatrics with 
clinical virology. Over the past three decades, our knowledge 
of congenital, perinatal, neonatal and paediatric infections 
has excessively increased (1). Novel prevention strategies 
and therapeutic protocols have been evaluated for emerging 
viral diseases, while new vaccines and antiviral agents are 
currently under investigation. Paediatric health professionals 
are becoming increasingly involved in the specialised care of 
paediatric patients, who require enhanced medical management 
and innovative technological services. Moreover, recently 
newfound social issues have arisen, including the financial crisis 
and the unprecedented human migration occurring globally, 
and in the Mediterranean countries in particular. In light of 
these ongoing advancements and challenges, our proposal for 
paediatric virology subspecialty (2) has already attracted the 
critical interest of several worldwide experts in the scientific 
fields of neonatology, paediatrics, paediatric infectious diseases 
and virology (3-5).

In Europe, as it will be highlighted in the context of the 
‘4th Workshop on Paediatric Virology’ (6-9), paediatric virolo-
gists are definitely required and should exist in the tertiary 
centres of each country, having a strategically principal role, 
both clinical and academic, in the fight against viral infections 
occurring in neonates and children. In the UK, for example, 
with a population which grew to an estimated 65.1 million 
in 2015, paediatric virologists of the National Health System 
(NHS) should be located in UK reference centres, providing 
they have the capacity to provide comprehensive coverage for 
the UK between them. Their training should be advanced, 

as they will be required to consult on complex cases with 
consultants in neonatology, paediatrics, paediatric infectious 
diseases and microbiology experts with experience in viral 
diseases (10). Current training pathways in paediatric virology 
include the subspecialty of paediatric infectious diseases, 
as well as specialised MScs, MRes, PhDs and Diplomas; to 
date, in Europe, no specialised educational programme on 
paediatric virology exists.

Paediatric subspecialty education involves the state-of-the-art 
training and practice on specific scientific fields of paediatrics 
requiring clinical expertising and academic excellence (11). 
Given the limited job opportunities of the subspecialists, it is 
important that there is a national scheme providing an approved 
route to subspecialist accreditation, which is matched to work-
force needs and which provides equity of access to quality 
assured training (11-13). Despite the fact that the number of 
paediatric virologists in any one country is likely to be small, a 
separate paediatric subspecialty needs to be considered carefully 
by official institutions, such as the Royal College of Paediatrics 
and Child Health (RCPCH). This will lead to the creation of 
specialised programmes on paediatric virology in each country, 
which will be provided by both clinicians and basic scientists. 
This innovative approach will cover the increasing needs for 
specialised, neonatal and paediatric health care provided by 
paediatric health professionals trained specifically in emerged 
viral infections. It will also boost forward research in the field 
and promote the level of paediatric education and teaching in 
Europe (14). The subspecialty medical training scheme is not 
static, but improves with experience; paediatric virology can be 
an excellent candidate to prove it.
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